
 

Term Two  

Term Two 

Starts  

01/05  

Country Meal  12/05  

Teacher Only 

Day 

2/06  

Whole School 

Meal  

30/06  

House Comps 06/07  

End of term  07/07  

Term Three 

Dates to note  

 

Kokopu Cross 

Country  

4/8  

Te Horo Cross 

Country  

10/8  

  

Reminders 

¶ Absence:  Please 

contact the school 

office to report 

your child's/

children's absence.  

¶  School Gates:  

The gates are 

closed at 9am so 

please help you 

child through the 

gate after this 

time.  

¶  BOT Meeting: 

The next meeting is 

on Monday 22nd 

May at 6pm here at 

school.  Everyone is    

welcome to attend.  

 

Monday 1st May 2017  

Term 2 Week 1  

Welcome back for Term 2                                          

Nau mai hoki ki te kura  

We hope you all managed to have a wonderful time with your children over the school holiday 

break.  As most of you will know we have had contractors in upgrading Rooms 3, 4 and 5. Room 

4õs upgrade is completed and they are back in their classroom and it is looking great!  Room 5 is 

almost completed, but the students have been able to return to their classroom with only minor 

work left to do.  Room 3 are in the library waiting for their room to be finished before they 

can move back in.  Please feel free to pop into the finished classrooms and have a look at the 

improvements.  We have four new entrants starting today and are happy to welcome them to 

Room 1;  Sophia Scott -Sawyer, Jordan Donker, Sayde Welsh and Blaire Stanford.  We are sure 

they will settle in happily and be made to feel very welcome by all the staff and students at  

Kokopu.  

Kokopu School  

                              Mangakahia Country Meal  

It is our turn to host the Country Meal at the Mangakahia Sports Complex on Friday 12th 

May .  We need volunteers to help set up at 5.15pm, serve dinner and clean up afterwards.  If 

you can help out, please fill in the form attached on page 3.  We also ask that each family sup-

plies a salad whether attending the dinner or not.  Salads can be dropped off at school on Fri-

day or if you are attending you can bring it along on the evening.  Dinner will be served from 

6pm onward.  Meals range from $17 for steak to $2 for a hotdog or bowl of chips.  All main 

meals are served with chips and choice of salad and a selection of desserts is also included in 

the price.  This is a community event that everyone is welcome to.  You are also welcome to 

bring family, friends and neighbours, the more the merrier!  This is a lucrative fundraising op-

portunity for us, so your support is very much appreciated.  

Room 4 and 5 Rural Schools Sports Meet  

This event was postponed last term due to the weather.   It has been rescheduled for 

Wednesday 10th May from 9am to 2pm.  We will be travelling by bus leaving Kokopu at 9.00 am 

and returning by 2.30pm.  A $3.00 travel contribution for the bus will be charged to your sta-

tionery account.  Please fill in the permission slip on Page 3 of this newsletter or email permis-

sion to office@kokopu.school.nz   

Room 5 Year 7 and 8 Winter Sports Tournament  

This event will take place at Kensington Park on Tuesday 23rd May from 9am to 2.15pm.  We 

are getting a quote to take the bus in to this and a letter will be sent home this week with 

more information.  

Swimming Pool Key  

The school pool is now closed and will not be treated any more until next season.  So please 

return your pool key to the school office.  Once returned, your refund of the $50 bond will be 

credited to your stationery account.  

Dear School Families ð further to the email sent to all families on Wednesday 19 th  April from Katrina 

Cowie, Kokopu Board of Trustees Chair, I would like to acknowledge the sensitive and dignified way 

the Staff and Board acted following the sad loss of one of the contractors working at the school due 

to medical reasons . I would also like to thank Hona Edwards, a Kaumƅtua from the Poroti Marae, who 

performed a blessing at the School following the incident and the attendance of Staff, Board and 

members of the community during the blessing. Our thoughts are with the family of the contractor 

during this time of loss. Please contact either Katrina Cowie, Board Chair, or myself should you have 

any further questions.                          Regards  Mark Ashcroft -  Principal 



 

Pre Enrolments  
If you have or know of a child who is turning 5 this year and 

is wanting to come to Kokopu School, please contact the 
school office for an enrolment pack.  All new entrants can 
have pre school visits to familiarize themselves with their 

new teacher and the school.  

After School Care  

In the Library  

If you would like to enroll your child/children in ASC, 

please contact the office for and enrolment form.  This 

service is available from 3pm to 5.30pm Monday to Fri-

day.  The cost at present is $6.00 per session.  Session 

1 runs from 3.00pm to 4.15pm and Session 2 runs from 

4.15pm to 5.30pm.  If your child attends regularly and is 

having a day off from After School 

care, please phone the school of-

fice to inform us.  Our after school 

care leader is Tamara Coleman.  

 

www.kokopu.school.nz  

Playgroup  

On Tuesday morning from 9am to 11.30 a group of parents 

meet in the library with their pre schoolers.  There is 

quite an array of equipment and the children are welcome 

to use the school grounds for play.  Everyone is welcome 

to join the group.  It is a wonderful way to get your child 

used to school before they start at 5 years old.   

If you would like any further information please contact 

the school office or just turn up on the day.  

Kokopu School  

921 Kokopu Road 

RD 9 

Whangarei  

0179 

Phone: 09 4346765  

Fax: 09 4346765  

E-mail: 

office@kokopu.school.nz  

2017  

TERM DATES  

Term 1  

Thu 2 Feb to Thu 13 

Apr  

Term 2  

Mon 1 May to Fri 7 

Jul  

Term 3  

Mon 24 Jul to Fri 29 

Sep 

Term 4  

Mon 16 Oct to Fri 15 

Dec 

 Archery           

and Scuba  

Archery club will start this 

evening for those students en-

rolled.  

Scuba will start next week on 

Monday for Year 7 and 8 stu-

dents.  

Ukulele/Guitar 

Lessons  

Once a week with Lyn 

Moase.  Please contact the 

school to register 

your interest.  

Lost Property  

Donõt forget to encourage 

children to check lost prop-

erty for their gear.  Please 

name all children's clothing 

that they bring 

to school.  Thank 

you. 

Yummy Apple Promo  

Once you have filled in your sheet please return it to 

school.  If you need more sheets, ask at the office and 

we can print more off or visit the following website. 

Bible in Schools  

Every 2nd Friday we have Mrs Meads 

come along to take bible lessons from 

8.30am to 8.55am.  If  you would like 

your child to opt in for these lessons, 

please inform the 

school office.   Stationery Accounts  

We prefer payment by direct credit if you are able 

to please; Kokopu School Board of Trustees   

12- 3099 - 0419154 - 01.  



 
Bus Pick Up and Drop Off  

Please do not park in front of the school gates and letterbox, as this is now the drop 

off and pick up zone for the school bus.  We have changed the pick up and drop off 

point due to congestion in the school car park.   

We would also like to remind you that in the afternoon you will need to come into the 

school to collect your children, as we do not want them in the car park unassisted.   

Mangakahia Country Meal  

I am able to help with (please tick below)  

Set up                            

Serving  

Clean Up 

Name _______________________________________________  

Room 4 and 5 Rural Schools Sports Meet  

I give permission for ______________________________ to attend the Rural Schools 

Sports Meet at the Mangakahia Sports Complex on Wednesday 10th May from 9am to 2pm.  

I am happy for my child to travel by bus and have my account charged $3.00 for this.  

Signed ____________________________________  

Teacher Only Day  

On Friday 2nd June we will be having a teacher only day to allow staff to do a couple of 

professional development courses.  Please mark this on your calendar and donõt sent your 

children to school please.  This will enable you to have an extra long Queens Birthday  

weekend! 



TABLE TENNIS NORTHLAND  

                     
Table Tennis for children in Years 5 -8 

Come and have fun in our top class Table Tennis Stadium at Kensington Park.  

When : Tuesdays 3.30 -5.00pm  Beginning Tuesday 9 th  May 

These are òHit Sessionsó where basic coaching will be given.  For those interested a development 

squad will be selected for further coaching each week on a day TBA.  

Cost : $40 subscription for a year or $2 casual fee per session.  

           We have bats for sale or they may be hired for $1.  

 

                           Soft soled non marking shoes must be worn.  

 

                           Enquiries Ph Julie Butel 4591453 /0274503456  


